
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Public Health Division 
 

 

County of Santa Cruz 
HEALTH SERVICES AGENCY 

POST OFFICE BOX 962, 1080 Emeline Ave., SANTA CRUZ, CA  95061-0962 

TELEPHONE: (831) 454-4000    FAX: (831) 454-4488    TDD:  Call 711 

 

 

Press Release 

 

For Release: Immediately  Contact: Jason Hoppin, County 
Communications Officer 

Date: July 27, 2020 Phone: (831) 454-3401 

 

SANTA CRUZ COUNTY PLACED ON MONITORING LIST  
 

Santa Cruz County, CA – Based on increased spread of COVID-19 and in order to protect the 

health and safety of residents, the California Department of Public Health has added Santa Cruz 

County to the order modifying or closing operations in several sectors. 

The orders go into effect at 12:01 a.m. on Tuesday, July 28, 2020. They include modifications for:  

• Gyms and fitness centers 

• Personal care services 

• Places of worship and cultural ceremonies 

• Offices for non-critical infrastructure sectors 

• Indoor shopping malls 

Retail and existing outdoor restaurant operations are unaffected by the orders and may continue 

operating under state guidelines for their respective sectors. Additionally, hair salons and personal 

services (including skin care, cosmetology, nail services, and massage therapy but not electrology, 

tattooing and piercing services) may continue operations outdoors under state guidelines. Gyms 

may also provide outdoor services.  

• Hair Salon guidance: https://files.covid19.ca.gov/pdf/guidance-outdoor-hair-salons--

en.pdf 

• Personal Services guidance: https://files.covid19.ca.gov/pdf/guidance-outdoor-personal-

care--en.pdf 

Critical infrastructure offices are listed by the state and can be found at 

https://files.covid19.ca.gov/pdf/EssentialCriticalInfrastructureWorkers.pdf. Offices on this list are not 

required to close operations but must continue following state guidance for safe operations. Places 

of worship may continue outdoor operations in accordance with state guidance. 

Indoor dining, bars, wineries and tasting rooms, movie theaters, family entertainment centers, zoos 

and museums and cardrooms were closed throughout California on July 13, 2020.  

Any removal from the list would require further state action.   
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